
‘At the heart of the Community, with the 
Community at its heart’

Dear Parents/Carers,

Cross Country
Our cross country team have continued to represent the school at the Lincoln 
Schools cross country races. Last week they were at City school and last night they 
should have run at Bishop Grosseteste University but the poor weather meant that 
it was postponed sadly. They have been brilliant and shown great determination 
and resilience. Well done to all of the children for taking part. We have 3 more races 
left.

Parent Teacher Consultations
Thank you to everyone who came to see their child’s teacher at our recent Parent 
Teacher Consultations. If you couldn’t make the night, please Dojo or ring the office 
and we can arrange a mutually convenient time for you meet with the teacher. 

Industrial strike action-Wed 15th March and Thurs 16th March
I am able to confirm that all children will be able to attend school on Wednesday 
15th March and Thursday 16th March-we will not be closing any classes. The rules 
around industrial action are that although I am able to ask staff whether they intend 
to take part in the strike action on Wednesday 15th and Thursday 16th March, they are 
under no obligation to let me know before the day itself. Our staff team have all 
been happy to tell me whether or not they are planning to take part but it is 
important to note that teaching staff are still able to change their minds up until 
the actual day of the strike, so our plans could possibly change before Wednesday. I 
am confident that there will be no further changes to our plans for the days, but I 
will inform you as soon as I am able to if there are. 

Diary Dates- A summary of current diary dates. 

Monday 13th March Houses of Parliament trip to London-Y5/6 only
FOIS meeting 7:30pm Teams

Tuesday 14th March 3pm Rowan Class Assembly (Y1/2)
Wednesday 15th March Bags 2 School collection-9am
Friday 17th March Red Nose Day
Friday 24th March Messy Church
Tuesday 28th March Y2 SATs meeting with parents in Rowan class
Friday 31st March End of term 4

Easter Bingo

Easter Holidays New library installed-largely funded by FOIS



World Book Day The children had a brilliant day in school and looked fantastic in 
their costumes. A big thank you to parents for helping the children with their 
outfits. Please take a look at the short video of the day on Dojo. Here a few 
pictures from the day:



Book sale
We raised over £100 for the Turkey-Syria Earthquake Appeal (Disasters 
Emergency Appeal). Well done everyone!

FOIS Fashion Show
The fashion show on Friday evening was well attended by parents, grandparents 
and our local community. Thanks to all for attending and to FOIS for putting on 
the event.

Reminder-No multi-sports after school club on Tuesday 14th March. 

As always, please catch me at the school gate or make an appointment to see 
me if you have any questions or queries. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs Hutchinson
Headteacher




	Slide 1
	Slide 2
	Slide 3
	Slide 4

